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I hope that the first week back to school this half term has been successful. We have had a busy yet productive start and have lots of events coming up throughout the next few weeks. Please keep up-to-date by reading the newsletter. I will try my best to make sure everything you need to know is on here. 
Stars of the Week!  

Congratulations to the Stars of the Week, who were presented with their certificates in Celebration Assembly before half term. A wonderful array of different reason for being brilliant! 

Joel Frimpong – 6E
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Jeya Kandola - 6G

Oliver Drury – 6G

Ethan Walpole – 6S

Joseph Zagni – 6S

Thomas Hutcheson – 4E

Joseph Biggs – 4E

Hayley Allen - 4W

Rohan Day – 4W

Szymon Kurek – 3C

Aniela Bisby - 3C

Daisy Phillippo – 3H
Rikin Kumar – 3H 
Golden Book

This week the following pupils have had Wow moments to be proud of, impressing their teachers and amazing their peers with special moments of brilliance. Well done!
Joel Frimpong 

Kye Gray 

Harry Arbon 
Golden Homework Award

Having introduced the Golden Homework Award last term the children have been working towards getting 10 Golden Homework stickers for fantastic pieces of homework. This week we had our first recipient of the award – very well done to: 
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Mrs Wright’s Maths App of the 
Week! 
Math lite - Some games involving 
simple calculations and ordering 
numbers and calculations.
Cycling Proficiency Summer Term 

Year 6 cycling starts this week and 
children who have a place from years

[image: image4]4 and 5 will need their bikes and 

helmets in school next week.  

Year 6 – on the road training: 

Wednesday 15th June – 9-11am 

Thursday 16th June – 9-11am 

Friday 17th June – 9-11am 

Year 4/5 – on the playground training: 

Monday 20th June – 9-11am and 1:15-3:15pm 

Tuesday 21st June – 9-11am and 1:15-3:15pm 

Wednesday 22nd June – 9-11am and 1:15-3:15pm 

If you are free and would like to help at all or some of the dates please come and let me know or email me at headofschool@oldcatton.norfolk.sch.uk I look forward to hearing from you!

Friends of Old Catton Junior School

Over the past few years Cathy Fiddy and Jess Whitaker have been doing a brilliant job of helping us to raise some money for school. We are now on the lookout for more friends to join their merry band and move our friends group forward. If you are interested in becoming a friend of Old Catton, getting more involved with events at school, have new ideas to bring along and some time that you may be able to spare to help at school events, please contact me, Cathy or Jess and let us know you’re interested. 
Summer Fete! 
On Friday 15th July we will be having our Old Catton Junior School Summer BBQ and fun evening! The event will run between 3:15-7pm (ish). We would be very grateful for anyone who would like to make or buy cakes to donate to the cake stall. I am also looking for volunteers to help run stalls and/or help us set up and prepare things like our tombola prizes. Please contact me if you would like to help – we want the event to be a fun and successful evening – so the more the merrier! 
Non-School Uniform Day

On Friday 24th June we are going to have a non-school uniform day. Instead of the normal “fine” we impose in order to raise money for charity, this time we would like children to bring in a tombola prize. We are looking to collect prizes for a child’s and adult’s tombola stall for the Summer Fete. Please could you send your child into school with a prize on the day if they would like to wear their own clothes! Thank you for your support.   

Sports Day Lunch!

To make life easier for you on Sports Day we have worked with Norse to provide a special lunch on Monday 11th July. This will be very similar to the Queen’s Birthday lunch provided and will make eating outside on Sports Day easy for anyone who would like to. I have attached the menu form to the newsletter so that you can see what is on offer. It will be a pack-up picnic-style lunch that is prepared in a take-away bag so that the children can easily take it outside. Please can you use the order form to pre-order your lunch so that we can best prepare the kitchen. This will be the only meal available to the children in school on the day so if your child does not want to order a Sports Day lunch they will need to bring a packed lunch from home. The Queen’s Birthday lunch was very successful and the children loved eating outside so we hope to replicate this again!

Orders will need to be back with school by the 4th July.

Quiz and Chip Night – Friday 17th 
Thank you to all the teams that have entered the Quiz and Chip Night on Friday 17th June. Unfortunately, we cannot accept any more entries for the event since we have had to pre-order the fish and chips. We are really looking forward to the evening; thank you for your continued support!
Dates for your Diary – Summer Term 2016  
· Week Beginning Monday 13th June – Year 6 Cycling Training begins. (Parent Helpers needed! Please let me know if you would like to help out.) 

· Thursday 16th June – Children’s University Graduation Ceremony at UEA 8:00am coach pick up – 1pm back to school for afternoon lessons. Miss Cooper to send home information in a separate letter. 

· Friday 17th June – Sing Up Choir will be performing at St Andrews Hall.
· Friday 17th June, we will be hosting a Quiz and Chips Night at OCJS (7pm until approximately 9.30pm).

· Week beginning Monday 20th June – Year 4/5 Cycling Training begins. (Parent Helpers needed! Please let me know if you would like to help out.) 

· Monday 20th, Tuesday 21st and Wednesday 22nd June – Year 6 Whitlingham Trip. 

· Wednesday 22nd June – New Intake Evening, 7pm, for Year 2 parents transitioning to Old Catton in September 2016.
· Friday 24th June - Non-School Uniform Day – Bring in a tombola prize for the Summer Fete. 
· Wednesday 29th June - Children’s University Graduation Ceremony at Open - Bank Plain 2-5pm coach pick up and drop off back to school or parents to collect and take home after the event. Miss Cooper to send home information in a separate letter.

· Thursday 30th June – Year 6 Fashion Show, 10:00am – 11:00am 

· Monday 4th July, Tuesday 5th July, Wednesday 6th July – City Sports at UEA.

· Tuesday 5th July and Wednesday 6th July – Year 3/4 trip to Walsingham. 

· Tuesday 5th July - Reverend Parsons to take Assembly. 

· Monday 11th July – Sports Day – all day and parents, grandparents and family are invited to all or part of the day. 

· Tuesday 12th July - Sports Day if we need to cancel due to rain. 

· Monday 11th July – Assertive Mentoring Meetings 3:30pm-8:00pm
· Wednesday 13th July – Assertive Mentoring Meetings 3:30pm-5:30pm 

· Thursday 14th July – Assertive Mentoring Meetings 3:30pm-5:30pm 

*Please note that these meetings will be a chance to collect your child’s report and discuss their progress this year with their class teacher. 

· Friday 15th July – Old Catton Junior School Summer BBQ and fun evening!

· Monday 18th July – Year 6 end of year show, 7pm.

· Tuesday 19th July – Celebration Assembly 9:00am.
· Wednesday 20th July – last day of the Summer Term.   
I will do my very best to make sure that these key dates do not change as I know how much notice you need in order to make sure that you can attend. While some dates will undoubtedly be added these key dates should not change.  
*New dates added for Non-School Uniform day and Children’s University Graduations – letters have gone out the parents of children who are attending. 
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TALK HOMEWORK & ‘WOW’ WORDS
Each week we send a Talk Homework activity and ‘Wow’ Words home and we would be very grateful for your support. 

We are trying to help all our children develop excellent speaking and listening skills, which in turn will help them with their writing. “If a child can’t say a sentence then they can’t write it either!”

Please spend at least 10 minutes talking with your child about the questions below;
A wildlife charity is asking people to keep an eye on their gardens this summer for a moth that hovers like a hummingbird. The hummingbird hawk-moth hovers over flower heads as it feeds.

It flies during the day and lots of people mistake it for the small hummingbird bird.
The charity, Butterfly Conservation, wants to find out if the hummingbird hawk-moth is trying to come to live in Britain.
Look in your gardens and see if you can spot one! What other creatures can you find? Have a look and then talk to your families about what you found in your garden. Talk about what the creatures looked like, what their colouring was like? Where you found them? What other features could you use to describe them? 

 (unusual, uncommon, unfamiliar, out of the ordinary, atypical, singular, recherché, special, precious.) 
In Big Talk, we use ‘WOW’ Words to improve our vocabulary and ‘big up’ our sentences to make them more interesting! Our ‘WOW’ Word this week is; 
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remarkable
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Please encourage your child to use this word, in the right context, as much as possible.

· The ‘Talk Homework’ and ‘WOW’ words will be set every Monday in the newsletter; children will then share their ‘Talk’ with their class on a Friday afternoon.

· We will encourage the children to use the WOW word throughout the week.

Please complete and return the slip below to help us keep track of the Children’s University Passport Holders and where they are up to. 
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Thank you for your support in helping your child.

Please do not hesitate to come into school and speak to me or another member of staff if you have any questions or concerns. 

Mrs K Connelly
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Children’s University Passport Holders!


If you have a children’s university passport (Used or unused!) Please can you complete the form below and return it to school.





Name on passport: _____________________________________________





Passport Number:______________________________________________





Number of hours so far:_________________________________________





Latest certificates received:______________________________________





If you are interested in getting a university passport or have one but are not sure what to do with it please ask Miss Cooper for a guidance letter! Alternatively have a look online at � HYPERLINK "https://www.norfolk.gov.uk/out-and-about-in-norfolk/activities-for-children-and-young-people/childrens-university" �https://www.norfolk.gov.uk/out-and-about-in-norfolk/activities-for-children-and-young-people/childrens-university� 











The Nebula Partnership 
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The Nebula Partnership
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